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Dear Families,

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome you and your child to the beginning of a new school year at Jefferson. Third grade is a wonderful grade, and I hope your child is looking forward to it immensely.  I am very excited about getting better acquainted with your child so I know him/her as a unique child.  I believe very strongly that each child is special and deserves to be treated that way.

I want you to know a little about me.  My name is Penny Jensen, and I have lived in DeKalb since 1987.  My husband is a professor at NIU, and my two children, Tyler and Alyssa, are both in graduate school.  My children both attended Jefferson from Kindergarten through fourth grade, so I have seen Jefferson from both the parent and teacher standpoint.   

We are once again using a program called PBIS throughout our school.  We intend that this program will alleviate many potential issues.  However, if issues do arise, we will be looking for solutions on how to handle them.  The children and I have talked about the expectations at Jefferson.  Some of these expectations include listening and following directions the 1st time, respecting self and others, being polite, keeping hands and feet to self, and cooperating with others.  We will continue to brainstorm and discuss the expectations here at school.  Should an issue arise, it will be handled by the child, me, and possibly other adults.  Parents and the principal are involved as needed.  In addition, I use many positive reinforcements in the classroom to let children know that they are making good choices. The children will be able to receive PAWS, which are used throughout the school, in our classroom as well. We will also have special celebrations for various achievements.  You will hear more about these events at a later date.  One for example is a reward that children participate in if they turn in all of the homework on time for the entire year.  I promise that is a fun reward!  I frequently tell my students that I teach them more than reading, writing, etc.  I also teach them how to be good people and citizens.  I feel that these life skills are very important and will be lifelong benefits.
I feel that it is essential to have excellent communication between the teacher and the families in order for the child to have a successful year.  I am sending home a copy of the Jefferson School Compact that lists many of the responsibilities in each part of the triangle, which is made up of the child, the family, and the teacher.  Please sign this compact and return it to me as soon as possible.  This year your child will be using an assignment notebook daily.  Many of the activities and learning from our day will be listed on the day’s page so that you are aware of everything and have some talking points for your conversations about your child’s day.  In addition, homework and the due dates (if other than the next day) will be listed.  Please note that not all things listed are homework.  All homework is listed in my weekly parent letter, so you should look there for homework expectations.  Each night I will expect a parent signature on the portion for that day.  These notebooks will be returned to school each day, and I will be checking for signatures.  The assignment notebook is an excellent place for us to write notes to each other.  Please feel free to use this mode of communication since I will be checking them every day.  In addition, feel free to call me at school (815-754-2263) or e-mail me at penny.jensen@dist428.org.  Please remember that phone calls and e-mails might not reach me immediately because I am teaching the children.  After I receive e-mail addresses from parents, I will send a quick e-mail so that your messages throughout the year are less likely to go my SPAM account, which causes quite a delay.  
Please expect a parent letter each Monday during a typical week of school.  This letter is very important since it explains what we are doing and ideas for at-home practice, details special happenings, and lists the homework and long-term assignments.  There is a significant jump in the curriculum from second to third grade, so please be prepared for that.  To ensure that you are getting my parent letters, I am requiring a signature on each letter.  Your signature tells me that you have read the letter, and you are ensuring that your child is getting all of the required work completed and returned to school on time.  I do not want parents to complete the work for the children, but assistance is wonderful.  This year there will be two ways to receive the parent letter in order to save paper.  Rather than make copies for everyone, I am going to be putting each week’s letter on my school web page.  The way to find this site is to go to www.dist428.org, and then select Jefferson School’s link.  From there, you select classrooms, and then click on my name. Please ask if you would like assistance on how to find this information.  At the end of this letter, I will ask which way you would like to receive your weekly letter (through the web site or a paper copy sent home).  Don’t worry, if you choose the web site version, I will remind you on the assignment notebook that you should be receiving the letter, and that you should return the signature page.  I really hope that this version helps to decrease all of the paper that gets used at school.  
Each week you will return the signature page, but you will have the homework list at home so you can refer to it throughout the week.  A reading slip and math practice sheet will also be on the same page as the signature page.  You will be required to return this each week as well.  Please note that if your child does not return this required signature page, along with the reading and math portion completed, he/she will be required to go to study club during recess.  This reading and math practice are considered part of the 3rd grade homework, so not returning these pages counts as incomplete homework.    It is required that each child read at least one hour at home each week.  Most children read more than that amount.  By the end of each week, it will be required that your child turn in this reading slip with your signature showing that one hour or more has been completed.  The amount of additional reading can also be shown on this form.  We will be keeping track of the total amount of time read by our class throughout the year.  
The math practice portion provides you with a place to record the amount of practice completed on math facts each day.  On the days when a one minute timing comes home, your child should correct any errors on the page, complete the unfinished portion of the page on the inside of the box, and be timed orally for at least 2 minutes on the problems around the outside of the box.  Place your signature or initials on the timing to show that you have timed your child.  On the days when a 2-minute timing comes home, please correct any errors and complete the unfinished portion.  Again, please place your signature or initials on the timing.  Please save all pages that come home for the week and return them on Friday with your signature page/reading slip/math practice page.  These are all on one page.  On the days in which a math facts page might not come home, your child is still responsible for practicing. Ways to practice on these days are as follows:  orally quiz your child on math facts, use flashcards, use computer games or practice (many are on my web page).  Please staple (preferred) all of the timings for the week to the parent letter page.  If this is not possible, please paper clip or attach them together so they don’t get mixed up with another student’s papers in the bin.  These papers are due by Friday (or the last school day if there is a short week) of each week.  This will become more obvious once you see these pages, however, please ask if you have any questions or concerns regarding this procedure.  This method is new for my class this year.  
Please review the above information with your child and return the bottom portion to school by this Friday.  I have also attached some sheets that deal with your child.  I am asking you to complete these pages and return them by Friday as well. My goal is for your child to be successful in third grade, and I feel that this information will help us meet that goal.  I told the class that I was giving the parents homework, and they loved that idea!  I look forward to meeting you soon.  Thank you in advance for your cooperation in the education of your child. We are off to a fabulous third grade year!

Mrs. Jensen
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Beginning-of-year parent letter – please return this bottom portion by Friday

__________________                                                                 _____________________

Parent Signature                                                                                   Child’s Name

________  I wish to save paper and receive my parent letters online weekly.

________  I wish to receive a paper copy of the parent letter weekly.  

